VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES  (Rough Draft)

January 10, 2006

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:05 p.m. in the school media center. Members present were Mrs. Kim Wood, Mrs. Carol Butler, Mr. Rick Bennett, Mrs. Cindy Vowels, Mrs. Lora Schell, and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mr. Darryl Murray was absent. Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. Mrs. Carlena Sheeran was a visitor.

 Mrs. Wood made a motion to approve the Agenda after adding Mrs. Sheeran to the agenda to discuss the Title I Budget. Mrs. Vowels seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.29) 
Mrs. Vowels made a motion to approve the Minutes from the November 15 and December 2005 meetings. Mr. Bennett seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.30) 

REPORTS

Title I Budget Change Request – Mrs. Sheeran asked to SBDM Council to make a motion to change the Title I budget. She would like to move $1,500.00 from Instructional Materials to Professional Development. Some of our fourth grade teachers are going to a professional development training and she would like Title I to pay for the training. Mrs. Butler made a motion to approve $1,500.00 be moved from Title I Instructional Materials to Title I Professional Development.  Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.31)

Purchase of new Math Textbooks  Mr. Dennis reported that the District is going to help purchase new math books and materials for our fourth and fifth grade classes. We believe that using math materials by the same company will help with consistency in all of our grade levels. We will be purchasing Houghton Mifflin math books. Our school has to come up with half the cost of the books/materials. Mr. Dennis proposed that we take half of the funds we have to pay

from our Per Pupil Allocation or Textbook Fund (if available) and the other half from our Title I funds. Mrs. Sheeran, our Title I teacher approved the proposal. Mr. Bennett made a motion to buy the math textbooks/materials for our fourth and fifth graders and take half the money from either Per Pupil Allocation or Textbook Fund and the other half from our Title I Fund.  The total cost to our school will be approximately $5,050.00.  Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.32)

School Budget – After reviewing the November and December budget, Mr. Bennett made a motion to approve it. Mrs. Butler seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.33)

Committee Reports – There were two Committee Reports from the Curriculum Committee. Grade levels in first through fifth grades receive $75.00 toward incentives for the reading program. The curriculum committee (textbook committee) is reviewing the sample textbooks for adoption.

Accident Report – The SBDM Council reviewed the accident reports. 

MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Thursday, February 16, 2006 at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center.

AGENDA ITEMS

Some of the agenda items for the February SBDM Council meeting will bet the school budget, committee reports, and accident reports.

ADJOURN

Mr. Bennett made a motion to adjourn at 3:55 p.m. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.34)

